WMCA Member Call to Action

The Legislature is considering LRB-3728/1, a bill that updates Wisconsin's expert withess
testimony standard to align with the federal rule. This reform ensures only reliable, fact-based
testimony is admitted in court—reducing frivolous lawsuits, lowering costs, and strengthening
fairness for our industry. Your voice matters! Please take a few minutes to contact your
legislators using the script below.

How to Contact Your Legislators

o Find your State Senator and Representative: https://maps.legis.wisconsin.gov/
o Call or email their office.
» Use the script below to share why this reform matters to you and your business.

Sample Email/Call Script

Subject (if emailing): Please Support LRB-3728/1

Hello, my name is [Your Name], and | am with [Your Company] in [Your City]. | am also a
member of the Wisconsin Motor Carriers Assaociation.

I'm asking you to support LRB-3728/1, which updates Wisconsin's rule on expert witness
testimony to match the federal standard. This bill ensures that only reliable, fact-based
testimony is admitted in court.

For trucking companies like mine, this reform will reduce frivolous lawsuits, lower litigation
costs, and bring more fairness and consistency to Wisconsin’s legal system.

Please support LRB-3728/1. Thank you for your time and your service.
[Your Name]

[Your Company]
[Your City]



